PTO Minutes 3/12/2024

Present: Jillian Wolf, Michael Robillord, Amy Scott, Abbey Kelly, Peter and Mali Mills, Crystal Thorpe, Jen Page, Matt Magnafici, Ashly Torres, April Torres,

Meeting called to order at 6:31 by PTO President Jillian Wolf.

Introductions of all present

Approval of Minutes for February (passed)

Principal's Report:

Crystal (Jefferson) Several good things happening at Jefferson. 4th Qtr. Goal is Respect! **PBIS** focus with Pop up celebrations! Praising positive behavior instead of negative.

Matt (Reagan) No new updates. Hoping we can keep PTO afloat with new officers for next year.

Financial Report: (Taylor) not in attendance: Jillian: Financials looking good. Sitting right where we should be at \$17,000.00 Should be good to go for Fall if Spring fundraiser does well

Fundraiser: (Michael)

Bushel Basket candles! Michael apologizes for all the issues with fundraiser. The lack of communication from Bushel Basket was due to the owner having a medical issue with her husband and being out of the shop. Fundraiser is 50/50. Prizes are coming from the Toy Store in Sterling. Amy made a step-by-step graphic on how to order your prizes. The graphic will get resent to families on the 18^{th} . Forms and money are due on the 21^{st} . Candles will be delivered the week of May 6^{th} .

Other Issues/Old Business

Title Family Night Math activity. PTO hosting a math activity at PTO table. Michael
will send a Thank you to Larissa VanLuden from Wild Rose Casino in Clinton, Iowa
for donating playing cards and dice to the PTO for the game. Amy and Jillian have
made a game and a "packet" that includes the cards, dice and a tattoo/sticker

New Business

 Washington Book Fair is April 22- April 26th. Volunteers needed. A signup was created and sent out.

- Open PTO positions for 2024-2025 include vice-president, Treasurer and Secretary. No one present at the current meeting made any nomination. If nominations aren't made and positions aren't filled, PTO will disperse and money will be split evenly between the 4 buildings.
- End of year celebration will be planned with some of the funds raised from the Spring Fundraiser. Possibly rent out the bowling alley or Taylor knows someone with an Ice Cream truck and we can provide ice cream to everyone.
- Staff appreciation May 6th-10th What do we want to do? Nacho bar? Be mindful of Staff with allergies. Buildings will plan their luncheon around our luncheon. Parents will sign up for sides and desserts.
- Starbucks will donate coffee Monday May 6th to all buildings.

Public Comment

None

Next Meeting April 9th 6:30 Zoom

Meeting Adjourned 7:13PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael Robillord